
University of Central  
Oklahoma 

 
Update from Jacob Burow  -  November 2011 

Greetings in the name of Christ! 

I am writing from our home office 

in Wichita, Kansas, where we just returned 

from the University of Central Oklahoma.  

We are preparing to leave in a few short 

days for Oklahoma State University. 

I am the Site Manager for these two 

events.  My job, along with the Training Fa-

cilitator, is to ensure that our trainees have 

the best possible experience. 

In the picture above I am mentoring 

a group of students at Community Chris-

tian School in Norman, OK.  I always en-

joy working with high school students and 

helping them be prepared for the outreach 

experience. 

The lady pictured lower left is pro-

life, but she was lacking in knowledge 

about fetal development and abortion pro-

cedures.  I spent time helping her under-

stand abortion better, and she was dis-

turbed by the details of how abortions are 

performed.  She left thanking us for being 

on campus. 

As soon as I asked Shane (above) 

what he thought of the exhibit, he pulled 

out his phone and showed me a picture of 

an ultrasound.  His wife is pregnant with 

their first son.  He spent four years in the 

Marine Corps, and he is close to graduat-
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ing  from college now.  We discussed the 

abortion problem in America, and I trained 

him to talk more effectively about the 

issue.  I also gave him a brochure, encourag-

ing him to share the truth about abortion 

with his friends. 

Former staff member Laura Beeson 

(previous page) spent a long time talking to 

the students who were protesting our exhib-

it.  Amazingly, there was no shouting or yell-

ing the whole time!  This is common when 

our trained people listen to the opposition.   

Another thing I love about JFA is that we 

don’t have to yell to be heard. 

Above, Jacob Nels uses a JFA Exhibit 

brochure to dialogue with a student.  They 

spent nearly an hour asking questions of 

each other and listening to one another. 

We not only listen one on one, but 

we also give students the opportunity to 

voice their opinions publicly on our Free 

Speech Board and during our Open Micro-

phone session.  Of course these tools give 

us yet another opportunity to engage partici-

pants in one-on-one conversation. 

I am so blessed to be a part of this 

ministry.  Thank you so much for your sup-

port!  I have only a little support left to raise, 

and then I will begin full-time work with 

JFA.  Please pray that those whom I ask for 

support will respond affirmatively. 

Blessings, 
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RESULTS OF MY SUPPORT RAISING EFFORTS TO DATE 

I have reached 76% of my goal. 
97 families have partnered with me in this ministry.  Praise God! 


